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AQUATIC/LAND TRANSACTION (Action Items) 
Oroville-Tonasket Irrigation District Direct Transfer, No. 02-096120; Resolution 1512 
Kyle Murphy, Assistant Division Manager, Aquatic Resources Division 
Robin Hammill, Program Manager, Aquatic Resources Division 

Mr. Murphy presented the proposed direct transfer of the Lake Osoyoos property in Okanogan 
County, located near the Canadian border and near the town of Oroville, to the Oroville­
Tonasket Irrigation District. The 2.97 acre parcel generates no revenue and DNR is prohibited 
from effectively leasing or developing the property due to deed and site restrictions. The 
revenue from this transfer will be deposited into the Real Replacement Property Account for 
future acquisitions of aquatic land. 

The appraised value and price is $74,000. 

Mr. Murphy concluded by asking the Board to approve Resolution 1512. 

MOTION: 

SECOND: 

ACTION: 

Superintendent Reykdal moved to approve Resolution I 512. 

Commissioner Peach seconded the motion. 

The motion was approved unanimously. 

South Ebey Auction Property Transfer, No. 02-095872; Resolution 1513 
Bob Winslow, Conservation, Recreation, and Transactions Division 

Mr. Winslow presented the South Ebey auction property, which is located in Snohomish County 
northeast of the City of Arlington. The property is a small parcel of Common School Trust land 
that would be sold at public auction. DNR desires to sell the 0.29 +/- acre property to acquire 
replacement property for the Common School Trust at a future date. This small parcel is not 
economic to harvest due to size and costs to survey, is not adjacent to other trust land, and is a 
source of on-going costs associated with easement grant requests from the public. 

The property is not a legal lot and the zoning density is 1 house per 20 acres. The property 
includes a few trees, Ebey Mountain road and a portion of a driveway. A neighbor has provided 
DNR with a $7,500 Administrative Fee payment to cover DNR costs to bring this property to 
auction. The appraised value and recommended minimum auction bid price for the property is 
$2,200. 

During the question period it was noted that the tree volume is too low to make a timber sale 
economical as the cost of the property line surveying and the timber sales preparation costs 
would exceed the stumpage value. 

Mr. Winslow recommended approval of Resolution 1513. 

MOTION: Commissioner Peach moved to approve Resolution 1513. 
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